White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting


August 12, 2013

Supervisor Dorwin Marshall called the White Oak Township regular board meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. on Monday August 12, 2013.  Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Aaron Graf, Deputy Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Diane Graf, Trustee Todd Baker, Richard Morrison, Zoning Administrator Ken Chamberlain, Richard and Barb Atkin, Jan Baker and Tom and Carol Brimhall who arrived at 7:38 p.m. There were no adjustments to the agenda.  Treasurer Graf lead us in the pledge of allegiance.  

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Treasurer Graf to accept the minutes of the July 8, 2013 Regular Township Board Meeting.  Motion carried.

Treasurer Graf distributed the Treasurer’s report.  Treasurer Graf said reported on the changes to the accounts at SSB Bank, and reported that the service charges for the Public Improvement savings account we were charged, had been refunded.  He stated that there will be no more monthly statements for our savings accounts mailed to us.  A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Clerk Vernon to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried.  

Ken Chamberlain gave the zoning report.  

We discussed having the front porch painted and staining the floorboards.  Trustee Graf was going to check with Jeff Crandall to paint/stain the front deck.  

Jan Baker asked us to get bids to re-do the landscaping around the gazebo.    Clerk Vernon will check on getting bids to landscape around the gazebo.

Treasurer Graf said he had gotten information from Tim Chattaway on the tiling of the Township Park.  He will get us a quote to send to Enbridge for the grant they are offering.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to pay bills as presented.  Motion carried.

Treasurer Graf made a comment about the high fees charged by Granger for our trash pickup at the Township office.  We will ask Granger to come to the next meeting to discuss the fees.  We need to check with Titan out of Grass Lake, and possibly Alchins out of Webberville to see if we can get a rate reduction.

Carol Brimhall took the floor.  She recommended Bill Schneider to give us a quote and possible landscape around the gazebo with native plants, and possibly making a rain garden in the wet area of the park.  It was explained to her that the area we are discussing having the drain installed is part of the soccer fields.  We asked her to get a quote from Mr. Schneider to landscape around the gazebo.  

Tom Brimhall took the floor and had questions about the section in the Zoning Ordinance stating the 75 foot setback from the pipeline.  We provided him with copies of the minutes from the Planning commission minutes that involved that section of the ordinance.  

There was some discussion about our emergency siren and the fact that it cannot be heard throughout the township.  Supervisor provided a letter from Sgt. Ott regarding a special grant to provide the township with another emergency siren.  Clerk Vernon will check on it and report.
Supervisor Marshall adjourned the meeting at 8:55 p.m.

Submitted by Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

